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REQUEST BY THE GOVERNMENT OF THE GRAND DUCHY OF LUXEMBOURG TO BE GRANTED THE STATUS OF PERMANENT OBSERVER TO THE ORGANIZATION

This document is being distributed to the permanent missions
and will be presented to the Permanent Council of the Organization.

ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES








WASHINGTON, D.C. 
THE ASSISTANT
SECRETARY GENERAL 
December 4, 2003
Excellency:

I have the honor to address Your Excellency to forward to you, pursuant to operative paragraph 2 of Permanent Council resolution CP/RES. 407 (573/84), the note transmitted to me by Ms. Arlette Conzemius, Ambassador of the Grand Duchy of Luxembourg to the United States of America, requesting that the Grand Duchy of Luxembourg be granted the status of permanent observer to the Organization of American States.

Accept, Excellency, the renewed assurances of my highest consideration.








Luigi R. Einaudi







in charge of the General Secretariat
His Excellency
Salvador E. Rodezno Fuentes
Ambassador, Permanent Representative of Honduras
Chair of the Permanent Council of the
  Organization of American States 
Washington, D.C. 
Washington, D.C., October 23, 2003
Ref.: L 77-03
Excellency:

I have the honor to address Your Excellency to inform you, on instructions from my Government, that the Grand Duchy of Luxembourg would be interested in acquiring the status of permanent observer to the Organization of American States.
[image: image2.wmf]PERMANENT COUNCIL


Permanent observer status would make it possible for Luxembourg to further strengthen the warm and friendly ties it enjoys with the countries of the Americas.  The OAS--whose objectives are fully endorsed by Luxembourg--is an ideal setting for meeting and sharing information with partners in the Hemisphere.

The European Union and the Organization of American States are endeavoring to strengthen their cooperation.  As we anticipate Luxembourg’s Presidency of the European Union in the first half of 2005 and following the first meeting of the EU-Troika and the OAS on September 24, 2003, in Washington, we are deeply interested in helping to reinforce these ties.

I would appreciate it if you arranged to have this request brought to the attention of the Permanent Council and if you kept me informed of any action the Council might take.

Accept, Excellency, the renewed assurances of my highest consideration.

Arlette Conzemius

Ambassador
His Excellency Mr. César Gaviria 
Secretary General 
Organization of American States 
Washington, D.C.
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